
From: Jennifer E. Willoughby <jwilloughby@shelburne.ca>  

Sent: May 14, 2025 9:50 AM 

To: rob.flack@pc.ola.org; sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org; premier@ontario.ca; 

todd.mccarthy@pc.ola.org 

Cc: policy@amo.on.ca; Minister (MMAH) <minister.mah@ontario.ca>; 

romachair@roma.on.ca; Alice Byl <abyl@shelburne.ca> 

Subject: Town of Shelburne - Responsible Growth and Opposition to Elements of Bill 5 

Good Morning, 

At the May 12, 2025, meeting of Shelburne Town Council, the following resolution was 

passed unanimously 

Moved By: Councillor Len Guchardi 

Seconded By: Councillor Lindsay Wegener 

Whereas the Government of Ontario has introduced Bill 5: Protecting Ontario by 

Unleashing Our Economy Act, 2025, which proposes substantial changes to 

environmental planning legislation, including the repeal of the Endangered Species Act 

and the creation of “Special Economic Zones” that may override local planning 

authority; 

And Whereas the Town of Shelburne supports increasing housing supply and economic 

growth, but believes this must be achieved without undermining environmental 

protections or compromising the integrity of municipal planning processes; 

And Whereas Bill 5, as proposed, risks weakening safeguards for Ontario’s natural 

heritage and reducing the role of municipalities in managing growth in a responsible 

and locally informed manner; 

Now Therefore Be It Resolved That Council for the Town of Shelburne: 

 Opposes the provisions in Bill 5 that would reduce environmental protections or 

override municipal planning authority; 

 Urges the Province of Ontario to advance housing and infrastructure growth 

through policies that respect sound environmental planning principles and uphold 

the planning tools available to local governments; 

 Urges the Province to support municipalities through ensuring responsible growth 

through infrastructure projects designed to ensure protection of sensitive wildlife 

and natural resources; 

And Directs that this resolution be forwarded to: 



 The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, 

 The Honourable Rob Flack, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, 

 The Honourable Todd McCarthy, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and 

Parks, 

 Sylvia Jones, MPP for Dufferin–Caledon, 

 The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), 

 All Ontario municipalities for their awareness and consideration, 

 All Conservation Authorities in Ontario, 

 Conservation Ontario 

CARRIED; Mayor Wade Mills 

Thank You 

Jennifer Willoughby, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk  
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